Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

August 9th, 2021
The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Gubrud.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 13th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of July 12th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg, Assistant Chief Miner and Secretary Berg.  Firefighters Phill Zimmerman and Brian McMahan along with community members John Seehorn and John Verdoes called into the meeting via Zoom.  
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  

Newsletter – Next newsletter will go out in September.   
Fire Engine – Commissioner Harmon and Chief Berg are still working on ways to be able to fund a new engine.
Facilities Requests – The commissioners all agreed that when someone wants to use the community room for profit, they need to pay the full rental fee.  (In regards to a resident hosting a bazaar).

Mount Vernon Mayor – Commissioner Thomson spoke with the Mayor of Mount Vernon in regards to the denial of staffing an ambulance at our station for the 3rd of July.  She did send over the statistics but he is unsure if they include statistics from Central Valley.  Commissioner Thomson and Chief Berg will need to go speak with Mayor Boudreau and Chief Brice about this issue and also about Walker Valley.
Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2021.  We have responded to 205 calls so far this year.  We responded to 40 calls for the month of July.
New Business: N/A
Chief’s Report:  
· The fireworks show grossed $80,000 this year.
· Lake McMurray Fire and Lake Cavanaugh Fire have been joining us for training on Tuesday nights.  It’s been going well and it’s been good to get to know our neighbors.

· We are still waiting to hear about the FEMA grant.  For the next FEMA grant, Chief Berg would like to try for new radios.

· Chief Berg is still thinking about how to handle the back side of Nookachamps.

· A pinning ceremony will be planned sometime in the near future, depending on COVID.

· There will not be a banquet for 2020.  Chief Berg is just going to wait until 2022.

· Captain Klinefelter was able to get us a bunch of PPE from the EMS office for free.

Assistant Chief Report: 

· Assistant Chief Miner has updated ESO.

· Assistant Chief Miner is working on a schedule for this weekend for fair duty.

Public Comments:  Firefighter McMahan informed the board the Sewer Board received an application for 106 new homes behind the golf course.
Executive Session:  N/A
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 3504-3511 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,524.69 and accounts payable check #s 3512-3535 in the amount of $60,890.01 Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Mike Gubrud, Commissioner Chair

